
HANOVER REPUBLICAN WOMEN’S CLUB 
Membership Meeting 
JANUARY 23, 2024 

Anna’s Italian Restaurant 
Mechanicsville, VA 

                                                                                                                                       
CALL TO ORDER    President Tywanna Hampton 
 
The Call to Order was followed by the Invocation, Pledge, HRWC Mission Statement, 
and the Republican Creed. 

 
President Hampton welcomed visitors, guests and elected Officials to the meeting. 
  
Club Business: 
 
Membership: 
No report 
 
Recording Secretary’s Report 
Karen Starnes reported as the Club celebrated Christmas/Hannukkah in December, 
there were no formal minutes recorded. 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
Bernie Cornelius gave copies of the Treasurer’s Report given to her from the previous 
Treasurer, Sandra Poulous and the current  
Treasurer’s report as of 1/9/24 and was as follows: 
 
Balance on hand as of December Meeting :            $6643.82d 
Receipts: addition of fundraising receipts.                $  77.00                                                                             
Total Cash on Hand                                                  $6720.82 
 
Disbursements: 
Hanover Humane Society Ck 2270                            $353.00 
Chalkley Portrait Ck 2271(to M.Babichenko).            $500.00 
Party Expenses Ck 2272                                            $103.14 
President Gift Expense Ck 2273                                $47.57 
Total Disbursements                                                   $1003.71 
 
 
$5717.11 Total Balance on HAND AS 1/9/24 
 
Ms Chalkley motioned that the Treasurer’s report be accepted as presented, The 
Motion was seconded, voted on and passed, 
 
2ND VP, Membership - Jill Soniker 
Jill reported that the Directories she had updated and dispersed at the November 



meeting had some of the Associates left out and she has updated the  
Lists and they are available to slip into the Membership booklet at the back of the 
meeting room. 
President Hampton thanked Jill for doing such a great job in updating all the Club 
information on Member lists and Bylaws. 
 
Community Services Project - question was raised whether Tabetha West wanted to 
continue in this position. 
 
Mindy Ruggiero was recognized with a Certicate of Appreciation for her work on Elected 
VS Appointed School Boards. 
 
A sympathy card for Linda Bartlett’s family for her passing was circulated around for 
members to sign. She was a past President of VFRW. 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
President Hampton advised members that there is a Treasure Box at the back of the 
meeting room for anyone who wishes to donate money to the Club. 
Further, there are Silent Auction items for members to bid on. 
 
Volunteer Hours- Please remember to log your volunteer hours every month and 
President Hampton has made a calendar available for members to log 
Hours on the log., 
Members please check your Spam folders in your mailbox if not receiving emails from 
Tywana. 
Liza Bradford thanked Tywana for serving and also thanked the Executive Board for 
serving, 
 
 
SPEAKER: 
Sue Cobb, 1st VP introduced the Speaker for the evening, Teresa Smithson, General 
Registrar/Director of Elections 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT  
 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
 
Karen Starnes,  
HRWC Recording Secretary 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


